
Nelda Proctor 

Nelda Proctor of Lorena, Texas, was almost completely wheelchair bound with both right and 
left knees in a bad condition. Excruciating pain in both knees had not responded to numerous 
injections and other pharmaceutical treatments.  Nothing gave a measurable pain relief.  

On December 6, 2023, Ms. Proctor had one of her knee joints replaced at the INVO8 Surgery in 
Houston, Texas (SCA Health, Optum). "Thank you, Dr. Stefano Kreuser, INVO8 Surgery and 
Operation Walk USA”, says Nelda Proctor. “I am looking forward to mobility and hope ahead!” 
We also hope to continue the program next year so that Nelda Proctor will have her second knee 
joint replaced. 

 


